

# President's Message

Summer is gone, fall is here and winter is around the corner. We have had a mild summer and so far a wet fall. The yards are looking great. This is the time to get out and clean up unfinished projects before the winter sets in to cold mode. The last Saturday of the month of October is



The details of this years cook off will be available as we determine the number of participants. If you want to cook call me, (817-798-3567) or use nextdoor.

is notoriously low as about twelve racks of ribs fed the whole crowd.

There will be a note from the WLHNA asking for 2014 dues of twenty dollars. This should arrive late October or early November. It will include an envelope to mail in the dues to our PO Box. This will give the incoming president a budget to work with rather than hoping for one.

Please contribute to this voluntary fund. Our new president and officers will be able to propose a budget allowing for a better WLH.

Bill Hanna President

## Next Neighborhood **Association** Meeting:

- Monday, OCT. 14, at 7pm
- Catholic Renewal Center, 4503 Bridge Street just east of Nolan High School

#### **Agenda**

- 1. Call to order
- 2. Approve minutes
- 3. Treasurer's report
- 4. NPO report
- 5. COPS report
- 6. Nominating Committee
- 7. Beauty Committee
- 8. Trust Election
- 9. Dues
- 10.Adjournment

In this issue:	
President's message	1
Minutes	2
Events	2

### Minutes from the October meeting



Dr. Bill Hanna, the President of the Neighborhood Association, called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.

II. Treasurers Report

Bob Curtis gave the following quarterly finance report:

Cash Balance- \$14,678

Total Income- Actual- \$1,160

Voluntary Dues- \$995

Lighting Donations- \$165

Total Expenses- Actual- \$11,014

**COPS Funds- \$6,190** 

Beautification Expenses (signs, lighting, irrigation)-\$4,017

4<sup>th</sup> of July Parade- \$350

The 4<sup>th</sup> of July Parade had a budget of \$1,000. The actual cost of the parade was \$350

The motion to approve the Treasurers Report was made by Johnny Young and seconded by Larry Vosberg.

The motion passed by affirmation.

#### III. NPO Report

Officer Tamelia Carroll was on vacation, so Mike Brooks gave his report.

The following incidents occurred in June:

- 1 Theft
- 1 Break-In
- 3 Vandalisms

The following incidents occurred in the previous months:

- 1 Theft (Domestic) in May
- 1 Burglary in April

The following incidents occurred in the previous months:

- 1 Theft (Domestic) in May
- 1 Burglary in April

Mike also talked about the Nextdoor website, which was described as "Facebook for neighborhoods." This website is a private social network for neighborhoods, and can be found at <a href="https://www.nextdoor.com">www.nextdoor.com</a>. The intent of the website is to build stronger connections with your neighbors and make the neighborhood more safe.